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Dear Mr Secretary-General 
 
I am delighted to confirm that the Commonwealth Bank of Australia continues to support and implement the 
ten UN Global Compact principles addressing human rights, labour, the environment and anti-corruption. 
 
We are pleased to submit our annual Communication on Progress that describes our implementation of the 
principles over the last year. We state our commitment to the Global Compact in our Annual Report as a key 
international program of action aligned to society's goals, and we are also a signatory to the United Nations 
Environment Programme Finance Initiative Principles for Responsible Banking. 
 
We are an active participant in the Australian network of the Global Compact and this year I addressed the 
UN Global Compact Target Gender Equality live event on the work the bank is doing to support financial 
abuse victim-survivors. 
 
We are very proud of our Next Chapter program which is focused on providing support for customers in 
vulnerable circumstances, advocating for more to be done within our community to address the issue of 
financial abuse and creating initiatives that help prevent abuse, address it when it arises, and help people 
impacted by abuse to recover financially over the long-term. 
 
We look forward to continuing to support and report our progress on the UN Global Compact. 
 
Best regards 
 

 
 
Matt Comyn  
Chief Executive Officer 
 


